Attachment from Safety Facility Committee Meeting on 7/27/2021

‘Townof Candia
Board of Selectmen

Tel: 603-483-8101
Fax: 603-483-0252

To: Chairman, Trustees of the Trust Funds
From: Brien Brock, Chairman

Date: July 26, 2021

RE:  American Rescue Plan Act Proceeds

The Town of Candia has applied for and has received the first installment
of funds allocated to it under the American Rescue Plan Act. This is to
request the creation of a dedicated account for these funds and
subsequent deposits and that the Trustees act as its custodian.

Name of the account: American Rescue Plan Act Custodial Account

Purpose of the account: to hold funds received under the Act until
requested by the Town or its designated agent in accordance with the
requirements under the American Rescue Plan Act and the Treasury
Regulations issued thereunder.

Authority to release funds: Candia Board of Selectmen.

The Board of Selectmen will be responsible for the annual reports required
by the Act. Please provide it with the necessary accounting should that
need arise.
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JEANNE SHAHEEN SUITE SH-506
HART BUILDING

NEW HAMPSHIRE
WASHINGTON, DC 20510

qﬂ“itcd %tatzs %t“att 202) 224-2841

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

June 22, 2021
The Honorable Patrick Leahy The Honorable Richard Shelby
Chairman Vice Chairman
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations
United States Senate United States Senate
S-128, The Capitol $-128, The Capitol
Washington, DC 20510 Washington, DC 20510
The Honorable Chris Van Hollen The Honorable Cindy Hyde-Smith
Chairman Ranking Member
Subcommittee on Financial Services Subcommittee on Financial Services
and General Government and General Government
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations
United States Senate United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510 Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Chairman Leahy, Vice Chairman Shelby, Chairman Van Hollen and Ranking Member
Hyde-Smith:

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in any of the
congressionally directed spending items that I have requested in the Fiscal Year 2022 Financial
Services and General Government Appropriations Bill, consistent with the requirements of
paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate.

Sincerely,

Nevnne Oodeen

Jeanne Shaheen
United States Senator
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Congressionally Directed Spending Requests Submitted by Senator Jeanne Shaheen to
the FY 2022 Financial Services and General Government Appropriations Bill

Candia, NH Town of Candia

This project would help to fund the design,
planning and construction of a public safety
complex and a facility for the Town of Candia that
will be used by their Highway Department. The
facility will also be used as a resource for Candia’s
fire department/rescue service and police
department. Employees and contractors of the
Highway Department will be able to service and
repair equipment, and police and fire personnel
will have access to decontamination showers.

$2,174

Rochester, NH New Hampshire
Judicial Branch

This project would help to offset the costs of the
design and engineering of a new Rochester Circuit
Court courthouse, which is currently located in the
town’s old post office building. The project would
allow the City of Rochester to house all court
proceedings in one building, use the old post office
building to meet the city’s needs and provide an
opportunity for further redevelopment of
downtown Rochester. The City of Rochester has a
parcel of land available for the project. The
estimated cost for design and engineering is
$1,161,000, and the estimated cost of site work and
construction is $14,340,000.

S116l
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Special Town Meeting Warrant Article

To see if the Town will vote to rescind the votes at the 2002
Town Meeting on Warrant Article 31 and at the 2005 Town
Meeting on Warrant Article 18, creating the North Road Town
Forest and assigning the Candia Conservation Commission
with the care, management, and control, of those two
properties shown on the current Candia Tax Maps as Map 402
Lot 008 and Lot 009, and further, to authorize and encourage
the Board of Selectmen to negotiate an equal-value swap of the
ownership of said Town properties with South Branch Brook
Holdings, LLC, in exchange for the ownership of three of their
properties on Raymond Road, two of them shown on the
current Candia Tax Maps as Map 409 Lot 96 and Lot 97 and
the third one a 1.54 (+/-) acre portion of Map 409 Lot 96-1
abutting the said first two Lots. Further, The Candia
Conservation Commission is hereby authorized to place
conservation easements on the Flint Road Town Forest, Map
410 Lot 010, and the Hemlock Drive Town Forest, Map 412
Lot 003 and Lot 004.

This is a special Warrant Article. If the Warrant Article is
approved, but the intent of the equal-value swap authorized by
the Warrant Article is not consummated on or before
December 31, 2021, this Warrant Article shall be declared null

& void, without compensation to either party.
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Lisa Galica

From:
Sent:
To:

Lisa Galica

Tuesday, July 27, 2021 3:55 PM

Rudy Cartier (2racbs@comcast.net); Robert Petrin (bobp21@comcast.net); Kyle Ball
(ballk@candiavfd.org); Brien Brock (brien.brock@comcast.net); Jeff Wuebbolt
(twlandandtree@gmail.com); Jeff Philbrick (jphilbrick@jrhs.org); Matt Woodrow
(mwoodrow@sau15.net); Carla Penfield (pentiques@comcast.net); Chuck Whitcher
(chuck.whitcher@hotmail.com); Clay & Mary Caddy (ccaddyski@comcast.net); Susan
Young (allyoungs@comcast.net); Diane Philbrick (heritage@candia.org); Janet Lewis;
Mike McGillen (MMcGillen@TownofCandia.org); Kyle Ball (ballk@candiavfd.org); Bob
Panit (bp-sj@comcast.net); Judi Lindsey (judilindsey@comcast.net); Beth Chalbeck
(hummingbird7305@yahoo.com); Lynn Chivers; Matt Cobb; Donna DelRosso; Candice
Stamatelos; Donna Hetzel; Town Clerk; Kevin Gagne (kgagne@TownOfCandia.org);
Linda Chandonnet

Subject: GIS system -feedback request

Importance: High

Hello everyone,

The Planning Board is continuing our efforts to update and consolidate maps and data into an
easily accessed and useful program. Maps include (but not limited to): Zoning, Conservation
areas, Flood-prone areas, steep slopes and tax maps. Data includes (but not limited to): Building
information such as Assessing data, building permits and related documents and, in the case of
commercial operations, information for fire prevention data.

Our Town Engineering firm, Stantec, presented the Board with information for GIS (Geographic
Information System). This software captures, stores, analyzes, and displays data in relation to
location. This system gives access to information that can be uploaded into a system such as
this and assist us in the organization of their information so as to better oversee conservation,
utilities, forestry, locate and target specific zoning areas, natural resources such as flood zones
and other wetlands as well as providing agricultural data, just to mention a few things.

A GIS requires gathering information from a variety of sources that include topographic maps,
aerial photos, satellites, surveys, government research and reports, etc. and is regularly used in
many towns to assists in cost savings, clearer communication and thus improved decision
making based on the up to date information that is provided versus more outdated software
that is currently used which does not have the capabilities to update or track these important
items regularly.

In order to develop a plan of action for this project, the PB needs your feedback:

With the implementation of a GIS for the Town of Candia, how could the program assist your
department, committee, board, Town residents as well as outside agencies or individuals you
may work with? For example, potential areas of data include:

e (Conservation areas
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The PB will be discussing this further at the August 4" meeting and request you ora
representative from your organization attend that meeting for more details. It is critical that we
have a representative from every organization in order to develop a solid proposal and long
range plan. If you'd like to submit feedback prior to the August 4™h meeting, please reply to this
email directly to me, (please do not reply all) or you may also drop anything off in writing at my
office before the 8/4/21 meeting during business hours (8:30am to 3pm) and | will provide it to
the Board for review.

We appreciate you taking the time to provide your input and we would also like to invite
anyone that is interested to the August 4™ PB meeting to discuss this feedback further.

Have a great day and we look forward to hearing from you.

Thank_ you,

Lisa Galica
Land Use Office Coordinator
Building/Planning/Zoning/Fire Dept.
Town of Candia
74 High Street
Candia, NH 03034
603-483-8583 (p)
603-483-0252 (f)





